Notice of Tier IC Permit Application

Former Mobil Station No. 01-074

472 Washington Street, Dorchester, Massachusetts

DEP Release Tracking Number (RTN) 3-19039 & RTN 3-22155
Pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.0703), a Tier IC Permit Application for the above-referenced location will be submitted on or about October 9, 2003 to DEP’s Northeast Regional Office in Boston, Massachusetts.  The purpose of the permit request is to allow ExxonMobil Oil Corporation (ExxonMobil) to implement Comprehensive Response Actions required at the site under the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.0000 et seq.).

Copies of the Tier IC Permit Application for the above-referenced location will be available on or about October 9, 2003 for review and public comment at the following location: DEP Northeast Region Office at One Winter Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02108.   Members of the public interested in participating in the permit application review process must notify DEP in writing by October 30, 2003.  Such notifications shall be submitted to Massachusetts DEP, Northeast Regional Office, Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup – Permits, One Winter Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02108.  The public comment period for this permit review will be twenty-one (21) days beginning October 9, 2003, and closing on October 30, 2003.  Comments shall be submitted in writing to the Massachusetts DEP Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup – Permits by October 30, 2003, at the address referenced above.  Any person who submits written comments during the public comment period may petition to intervene to become a party in the proceeding; failure to submit such a comment may result in waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing pursuant to 310 CMR 40.0770(2).

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during the implementation of the response actions, please contact Mr. David J. Baker, Territory Manager, ExxonMobil, 52 Beacham Street, Everett, Massachusetts, 02149, telephone no. 617-381-2807.

